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Jubilee Jottings 
A newsletter of the Jubilee Golf Club                 December 2023 

 

Sponsors: are the key to our club’s success, look around at their signs as you play, and support them. 

When you do use one of our sponsors remember to let them know that you are a Jubilee Golf Club member. 

    
 

 

  IN THIS SEASONALLY HOT WEATHER REMEMBER TO DRINK PLENTY OF WATER   
 

 

Announcing Your Board for 

2024 
President Fraser Jeffrey 

Vice President Eric Smith 

Secretary Di Murphy 

Asst. Secretary Robyn Ottaway 

Treasurer Angela Mitchell 

Asst Treasurer/ M’ship Joy Hester 

Sponsorship/Fundraising Fraser Jeffrey 

Captain/Match Comm  Glenn Ryan  

Director/Match Comm Jeff Elliott 

Director/M’ship Asst. Kellie Roberts 

Bar Manager Steve Smith 

House John Johnstone 

VETS/Juniors Bill O'Brien 

Greens Chairman Steve Fisher 
 

As the editor of Jubilee Jottings I’d like to thank all 
these people who are prepared to give up their 
time and take on responsibilities, in the interests of 
all members, to forge a positive future for our club. 
Be sure to express your appreciation at the next 
opportunity, and that goes for the Ladies 
Committee as well who are listed in the next 
column. 

Libby S 
 

Next Meeting 

of the board will be held on Tuesday, the 16th of 
Jan  at 7.00 pm and any items you want addressed 
at that meeting should be sent in writing to the 
secretary. 
 

Women’s Committee 2024 
President Robyn Ottaway 

Vice President Robyn Grealy 

Secretary Ros White 

Handicap/  
Events Manager 

Joy Hester 

Captain Carol Myles 

Match Committee Jackie O’Brien 
Vicki Moorhead 
Lee Freeland 

General Committee Liz Collihole 
Lyn Male 
Sue Clayton 
Josie Fitzsimons 
Marilyn Pane 
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Xmas Party and Presentation Night 
Congratulations to all the winners of the 2022/2023 golf year at Jubilee Golf Club. Thank you to the sponsors 

who made many of these presentations possible. 

Men Ladies 

ECLECTIC  
DIVISION 1  SCRATCH - Shane Andrewartha 
DIVISION 1  HANDICAP - Gordon Paterson 
  
DIVISION 2  SCRATCH - Mark Drage 
DIVISION 2  HANDICAP - Matthew Nunn 

ECLECTIC  
DIVISION 1 SCRATCH - Di Murphy 
DIVISION 2 HANDICAP - Linda Stone 

 
DIVISION 2 SCRATCH - Joy Hester 
DIVISION 2 HANDICAP - Erika Lombard 

KNOCK OUTS SPONSORED BY RINALDOS 

PRESIDENT’S TROPHY (3 rounds of par): 
  Darren Jones 
 
CAPTAINS TROPHY (3 rounds of stableford): 
  Rod Sebire 
 
MENS FOURSOMES CHAMPIONS: 
  Shane Andrewartha & Steve Fisher 

LADIES DOUBLES KNOCK OUT 
  Helene Gallo & Tamlyn Godfrey 

 
LADIES SINGLES KNOCK OUT 
                                Jackie O’brien 
 
LADIES FOURSOMES CHAMPIONS: 
  Leeanne Carmody & Di Murphy 

MIXED FOURSOMES CHAMPIONS:   Shane Andrewartha & Di Murphy 
 

KAY O’SHEA MEMORIAL 4BBB STABLEFORD:    
Sponsored by BEV FISHER 

 
Andy Senkic & Melody Adams 

MENS PAIRS CHAMPIONS: 
  Steve Fisher & Rod Sebire 

LADIES PAIRS CHAMPIONS: 
  Leeanne Carmody & Di Murphy 

MIXED PAIRS CHAMPIONS: 
  Leeanne Carmody & Wayne Hibberson 

WARBY SCRATCH (Best 3 scratch scores over all 2023 Monthly Medal Rounds played) 
Di Murphy 

JUBILEE MEDAL (Best 3 Handicap scores over all 2023 Monthly Medal Rounds played) 
Ros White 

MIXED ROUND ROBIN – Must have different partners for each event. 
(Played over 3 rounds, 2 person ambrose, 4BBB & Pinehurst, points scored for top 5 places and tallied over 
the 3 rounds.) 
MENS WINNER - Andy Senkic                                             LADIES WINNERS Frances Duffy & Melody Adams 

 LADIES WEEKDAY AGGREGATE STABLEFORD: (Best 3 
of 4 weekday nominated rounds) 
  Joy Hester 

 LADIES WEEKEND AGGREGATE STABLEFORD: (Best 3 
of 4 weekend nominated rounds) 
  Linda Stone 

MEDAL OF MEDALS   
Sponsored by the Pendlebury Family in Honour of DICK PENDLEBURY, Jubilee Golf Club Course Designer) 
This is a stroke event played on the last Saturday of September with all monthly medal winners from both 
Mens and Ladies for the 2022/2023 season eligible to compete. 

MENS WINNER - Gordon Paterson LADIES WINNER - Di Murphy 

 ANNE McLEOD LADIES PENNANT PLAYER OF THE 
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YEAR 
NEDGA DIVISION 3 PENNANT PLAYER OF THE YEAR 

Liane Graham 

MENS EVENTS RUN IN CONJUNCTION WITH THE 
CLUB CHAMPIONSHIPS 
 
 VETS 50+  Les Naidoo 
 
 VETS 70+  Bill O’brien 
MENS D GRADE 72 HOLE HANDICAP 
    Jim D’arcy 
MENS C GRADE 72 HOLE HANDICAP 
    Ric Chivers 
MENS B GRADE 72 HOLE HANDICAP 
    Jaxon Osmotherly 
MENS A GRADE 72 HOLE HANDICAP 
    DANIEL Mcphee 

LADIES EVENTS RUN IN CONJUNCTION WITH THE 
CLUB CHAMPIONSHIPS 
 
54 HOLE AGGREGATE HANDICAP Joy Hester
 (SPONSOR: JAMES COURT TOURS) 
 
BEST 2 ROUNDS OF THE 3   Melody Adams 

 

MENS MATCH PLAY CHAMPION: 
Peter Glidden 

 

2023 CLUB CHAMPIONS Sponsored by De Bortoli Family Winery, Rutherglen, Victoria 

MENS D GRADE CHAMPION: 
  Terry Docherty 
MENS C GRADE CHAMPION: 
  Fraser Jeffrey 
MENS B GRADE CHAMPION:   
  Rod Sebire 
 

LADIES C GRADE CHAMPION: 
  Judy Fogarty 
LADIES B GRADE CHAMPION: 
  Kelly Roberts 
 
 
 

MENS CLUB CHAMPION: 
Shane Andrewartha 

 

LADIES CLUB CHAMPION: 
Leeanne Carmody 
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Ashley Neave Retirement 

Ashley announced his retirement earlier this 
month and you will all have had an opportunity to 
read his letter to the members. The Board are 
currently in discussions with the PGA regarding the 
position of a Resident Golf Professional.  Ash will 
officially finish at the end of January 2024 but will 
continue to assist us going forward.  We wish Ash 
all the best in his future endeavours. 
The Ladies pulled together a light lunch at the 
earliest opportunity to thank Ashley for all his 
support and expertise over the last 30 years at 
Jubilee. Good luck and best wishes for the next 
chapter of your life Ash. XOXO  
 

 
 

If you have a CREDIT with ASHLEY in the PROSHOP: 
e.g. a credit in the Proshop or Wednesday night 
vouchers you need to redeem your credit before 
February 1st. Preferably: ASAP 
The sooner you do, the wider your choice will be.  
 

What’s on in January? 

Tue 23rd   Ladies Monthly Medal 
Fri 26th   Aust. Day 4 Person Ambrose  
Sat 27th   Men’s Monthly Medal 

What’s on in February? 
15th   Juniors Coaching resumes  
22nd    Ladies Monthly Medal 
24th  Mens Monthly Medal 
25th    North Wangaratta Ambrose 
27th   Ladies Opening Day 
29th   Parson’s Bowl and  
  Jubilee Tournament 

 

Welcome to 

New Members 
The following were approved as new member
   
Country Member: Michael Newton 

Matthew Webster  
     

Please make our new members welcome 
 

Guide to Golf Etiquette 
Course staff have right of way at all times 

Golfers MUST WAIT AND GIVE WAY to Ground 
Staff, mowers or maintenance vehicles to pass, or 
be safely out of range, before playing a stroke 
unless they have acknowledged you and called you 
up. If a green is being worked on and the flagstick 
is not in the hole, players are not to hit to the 
green until it is replaced. Remember, this is the 
workplace of our Ground Staff and all employees 
should be shown respect. 
 

 
16th  Dec  Nat Hirunwiwat (9th) 

 

Christmas Raffle 
Congratulations to the winners of the Jubilee GC 
Christmas Raffle. 
1st Gerrie Versteegen (centre) 
2nd Lee Freeland (right) 
3rd Di Murphy (left) 
4th Narelle Sutherland (absent) 
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 On Dec 10th, 7 hardy Jubilee members braved the heat to 
complete 72 holes in a single (LONG) day. Frances Duffy, 
Judy Fogarty, Leeanne Carmody, Andy Senkic, Mal White, 
Gordon Hines and Glen Hunt, started at 5.30am, finishing 
4 rounds by 4.30pm. Together they have raised over 
$3000 and still counting. The link is still open if you haven’t 
contributed yet and wish to do so.  
https://www.longestday.org.au/fundraisers/jubileejesters5874 

 

Well done you lot! 
 
From left to right Judy, Andy, Mal, 
Leeanne, Gordon, Glen and Frances 
 
The team thank Hibbo, Kellie, Mary 
and Russell who kindly donated the 
use of their carts.  
Thanks also to those supporters who 
came out and cheered the team on; it 
helped them through the final stages. 
Marilyn, Fraser and Carolyn and Val for 
her watermelon treats.   
Thanks to Ash and Gordon in the shop 
and all those who took part in the 
secret 5 holes the previous day which 
contributed to the donations.  

Thank you to everyone who has 
donated to this very worthwhile cause 
that touches so many. The council 
don't receive government funding so 
this day is very important to them. 
See you again next year. 
 
 
 
 
 
Having sunk the final putt on the 72nd 
green. 
 

 

 

Golf Quip 
The way I putted I must have been reading the greens in Spanish and putting them in 

English 
-Homero Blancas 

 
 

 

https://www.longestday.org.au/fundraisers/jubileejesters5874
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Jubilee Veterans 
This is the last report from the veterans for 2023 
as Christmas is now only days away. 
The North East District Veterans had our last 
event on Monday 11/12/23 here at Jubilee. As 
we have in the past it was organized as a fun 
event in the form of a two person Ambrose. We 
initially had 66 teams giving us 112 entries and 
on the day had 110 turn up so a great response 
which enabled us to hold a shotgun start. An 
hour prior to hit-off a thunder and lightning 
show went over, however no rain and it had 
vanished in time to play.   

The clubhouse was full as everyone awaited 
presentations. We sourced some great prizes 
from our club’s sponsor Londrigan Finer Foods 
being hams and chickens which were paid down 
to 15th place with a further 12 teams winning a 
ball each. Our congratulations to all winners. It 
was interesting to note that nearly all the visitors 
had a lot of praise for the condition of the 
course and again more thanks to both Simon 
and Matt for setting it up for the day. 

 
 I am only going to mention first place winners Paul Norris 

& Robert Dundas who had a very creditable net score of 
60.25, five shots clear of second place. There were a lot of 
helpers to get this event organized and run on the day and 
without naming them individually we would like to extend 
our grateful thanks once again. A special mention to 
Gordon in the pro shop who spent a lot of time getting the 
system and the cards right and organizing the results. Next 
year events kick off in Mansfield at the end of January and 
if you want to go away to these you must either renew 
your membership or join before the end of December. 

Monday 18th Dec was the final day of Jubilee Vets and our captain 
Martin, along with Ian, organised a three person Ambrose followed 
by a small meal afterwards. We had 38 players turn up to played 
and about 34 stayed for lunch. The weather was glorious and golf 
was good. Thanks to Pat Ernst who made the trophy and the photo 
here shows inaugural winners. Many thanks go to Martin & Ian for 
organising the day and the draw. Also, thanks to those who came 
out to cook and the ladies who volunteered to help prepare the 
meals and serve them up. 
Vets has now finished for the year and next official event is 
Monday 8/1/2024. Again, on behalf of all the organizers of the  
Vets, we wish everyone at the club a very Merry Christmas and a 
happy and safe New Year.  

Michael Munro 

 

 

Michael, Paul McInerney & Chris Norris 
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Oaks Day Update 
As reported in the November edition, money raised 
at the Oaks Day function was donated to the NE 
Health Breast and Gynaecological Service by the 
committee.  A cheque for $861 was presented by 
Joy, Liane and Lyn on behalf of the Committee to 
Sam Cooper (middle)and Erin Primmer (on her 
right).

 
 

NE  Bushrangers Pennant 
Unfortunately the team weren't able to pull off a final 

victory this season to make it 3 in a row. Tied after 2 

games, the 3rd was square on the 18th so had to go 

to a sudden death play-off and Myrtleford played a 

super hole to win.  

Congratulations to Myrtleford but well done to our 

girls too. Ros and Liane took them to the 18th, Jackie 

and Val won 4 /2 and Frances and Vicki had to play 

the 19th.  

Robyn O, Lee and Chris also played their role 

throughout the season to get us into the final.  

 
Frances, Vicki, Liane, Ros, Val and Jackie 

 

JGC Membership cards  

and receipts  
If you haven’t already done so, please collect your JGC 
Membership cards and receipts from the clubhouse 
before we are forced to publish a shame file here next 
month. 

Jubilee Juniors 
We are very proud of both Trinity Mulder and 

Sam Lewis who made it through to the School 

Sports Victoria Golf State Finals held earlier this 

month. Unfortunately, the event had to be 

abandoned due to storms after nine holes so the 

organisers had a tricky decision to make and 

announced medal winners off a shot gun start 

system. This didn’t work in favour of our 

members but none the less, there will be plenty 

more opportunities ahead for these talented 

youngsters. The last session of Juniors Coaching 

for 2023 has come and gone. Thanks go to the 

Coaching team and especially to Ash. A great 

effort by all the Juniors. See you all next year 

beginning Thursday 1st February 4.45 for 5.00pm 

SAVE THE DATE. Have a great Christmas. 
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Ladies Xmas Luncheon 

 
Over 20 women enjoyed lunch at the Town and Country Tavern on Monday 4th Dec. 

 

Latest Upgrade 
The new tables on the verandah are 
fabulous. Thanks Wayne for all your 
efforts. Pictured enjoying the look and 
feel of them are relatively new 
members Marion and Gavin Braybrook 
(foreground) sitting with Frances Duffy 
and Mary Jones. In the background are 
some other familiar faces after the 
Monthly Medal on Sat 16th Dec.  
 

 

If you are still reading then you deserve this one 

Only Golfers will Understand 
You’re playing for the Club Championship. After 17 holes you and your opponent are dead even. You have the 
honour off the 18th tee. You hit your drive way down the middle of the fairway. Your opponent goes straight 
right into the trees. You help them look for the ball for almost the total 3 mins allowed. Finally, they say, “Why 
don’t you go back and hit your second shot. I’ll look for my ball for one more minute and if I don’t find it, I’ll go 
back and tee up again”.  
You go out to the fairway and hit your second shot. Its perfect, lands about 5m from the pin. Just as your ball 
hits the green from out of the trees you hear, “Found it!” The ball comes flying out of the rough and drops 
about 10cm from the pin for a certain gimme.  
Here’s the thing. Do you take the cheating b_____d’s ball out of your pocket and confront them with it, or do 
you just keep your mouth shut? 
 

Wishing all our members a Merry Christmas and a safe and happy New Year 


